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Meeting 138-A of the Decimal Classification Editorial Policy Committee (EPC) was held virtually over the EPC listserv, in October and November 2015. 
EPC approved updates to several tables and schedules, most of which follow up on discussions held at meeting 138, and some of which respond to questions raised by users or translators:
· Table 1, -08 Groups of people, a new Manual note clarifying that this notation has many uses, and that when the most obvious use is bracketed (meaning “do not use”) in the schedules because some other provision has been made, the notation can still be used for other aspects of groups of people
· Table 2 updates: change of name for areas in Pakistan, Iraq, Siberia, and Mexico
· Information storage and retrieval systems, 025.04 vs. 025.0402856 vs. 006: clarifications based on the discussion at Meeting 138
· Bibliographies and catalogs, 011-017—cleanup of references from other parts of the schedules to reflect that the span is used for both bibliographies and catalogs
· Explicit provision at 020.727 (Library and information science—statistical methods) for bibliometrics and informetrics.
· Provision for in-car entertainment systems at 629.2774
· Clarification of Jewish cooking (it is classed with cooking for religious groups, not ethnic groups)
· Clarification of notation for Contracting for the construction of buildings

EPC also approved several routine changes to the history schedules:
· New historical period notation for Argentina, due to the election of a new president
· New historical period notation for Canada, due to the election of a new prime minister
· Expansions to the history notation for Norway and Denmark, a result of the Norwegian translation team’s work

In other news, the Committee received news that our colleague Pat Riva has left the committee due to a job change. She will be missed.

There was also discussion on the listserv about the article “A history of homophobia in the DDC,” which appeared in American Libraries Direct, an e-newsletter mailed to ALA members, in late July. The article particularly objected to the fact that homosexuality can be classed under social problems (among other possibilities). As a result of this discussion, the editors decided to monitor the literary warrant for the subdivisions of 363.4, Controversies related to public morals and customs, which includes a notation for homosexuality, and prepare an exhibit for the next live meeting.

EPC meeting 139 is scheduled for June 6-7, 2016 June 6-7, 2016 at OCLC headquarters in Dublin, Ohio.
